
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

June 16 -  Brynhhild  bringing kits to work on at 1:00          

p.m. at Strathcona Paper Centre 

 

June 16 ï General Meeting/Pot Luck; Strathcona Paper  

Centre; 6:00  Bring pot luck dish and floral fat quarters. 

 

Sept. 15 ï First General Meeting of 2015-2016; 

Strathcona Paper Centre; 7:00 

June 16, 2015 
 

Important Guild Infor mation 

 

Meetings are held on the 

3rd Tuesday at 7 p.m. at the Strathcona Paper Centre 
 

  
The newsletter does not belong solely to the executive committee for providing 

information. If you have any pictures, stories, helpful hints or patterns that you 

would like to share with the guild members please contact the editor.  

 

The objective of the guild is to foster interest, awareness and 

education in the area of quilt making.  Letôs work together to 

achieve this goal. 

 

Donôt forget to bring in your receipts from   

Stitch by Stitch. 

 

Website: www.napaneeheritagequiltersguild.com 
 
       



Message from the President                    
 
Well, last meeting of the season and going out with a bang because of all the excitement of our fantastic 

show!!  Also some new executive members for the next two years!  So great to get new ideas and fresh 

faces to start a new year with this amazing guild!   

 

It has been so fulfilling being the president of your guild and I am looking forward to fall already.  I love 

seeing our show and tell grow larger and so very interesting as we all learn so much and grow as quilters.  

The Farmhouse Quilters  have made our guild so proud to be part of a wonderful group of ladies that turn 

out so many beautiful quilts and being part of making underprivileged people feel special, and I am sure, 

loved!  I have been hearing nothing but positive comments about how friendly and amazing the people at 

the quilt show were and how they love to come to our show!  I am truly blessed to be a part of the most 

amazing and talented women that our guild has become.  I am looking forward to Tuesday evening with 

all of you and cannot wait to see your doll quilts and placemats you will have ready for September.  (You 

knew I was going to add that!)  Well, if you do not make the last meeting, have a wonderful and safe 

summer and see you in September.  Thank you for all you do! 

    

          Sue Fiddes 

 

 

Message from the Membership Convenor       
 

Wow, where did the 2014-15 year go.  Seems like it was just Christmas!  

I want to wish everyone a great summer.  Enjoy the nice sunny weather, seeing friends, relatives and 

making new friends.   September will be here before you know it.  

    Guild Name Tags 

The membership desk will continue to take orders for name tags.  When we have ten we will order.  If 

you presently have your name on the list it will be carried over to September.  Hopefully we will get 

enough orders then to proceed.    

 

All for now, see you in September!  
 

Bette Jean Slaven 
  

** Remember to wear your name tag at each meeting so that we can all learn one anotherôs names and be 

able to put faces to each of them. 

 

** Dues for 2015-2016 may be paid at the June 2015 meeting for entry into a draw of a free yearôs 

membership. 

 

           



Message from the Editor                                            
  
 My two-year term is now completed.  I enjoyed doing the Newsletter but, I must admit, was difficult 

many times that I did not have items to include each time with which to make the newsletter interesting 

and not mine alone.  Since Cindy has already got a big job on her hands with Communications, I hope 

you will help her by sending in newsworthy items to help make her job easier as well as making the 

Newsletter more informative and up-to-date. 

 

I think Spring finally arrived, but winter sure wanted to keep a toe-hold on us.  Our wonderful Quilts 

2015 helped remind us that Spring was in the air with all the bright beautiful quilts that were presented.  

We all owe Sheila Lucas a big THANK YOU for all her efforts and that of her committee. 

 

Again, thank you for allowing me to edit your quarterly Newsletter for the past two years and a happy 

summer to you all.   

 

Ginny Klein 

 

 

 Message from the Quilt Show 2015 Convenor        
 
 The Quilt Show is now a memory in our minds.  This year's show was a great success.  We were very 

fortunate to have good weather and in excess of 800 people attending the weekend show.  There were 

over a 100 quilts on display; 89 submitted for display with the balance from workshop and guild 

challenges.  

   

The boutique, raffle and luncheon counter were very busy selling there wears.  The Little Quilts were 

displayed in a better location this year and bidding had to be extended an additional hour to ensure 

everybody had an opportunity to 'get in their bid'.   

   

Community Quilts attracted quite a crowd of interested individuals asking questions.  Also another quilt 

in is now started for possible raffle at our next show.  

   

We have CD's available for purchase with pictures of the quilts displayed and the little quilts.  As these 

CD's were not advertised or displayed well we have a good stock available for purchase at the low price 

of $5.00 each.  A lot of work went into producing these disks and are well worth the $5.00 price.  They 

will be available for purchase at the June meeting and order can be taken if we run out of copies.  Thanks 

Ginny for producing the CD's.   

   

I want to thank the Quilt Show Committee members for all their hard work in preparing for and 

participating in the show.  I also want to thank all the volunteers including the husbands that spent hours 

setting up and taking down the show as well as the volunteers who helped during the two day event.  



   

Last of all I want to thank and congratulate all the guild members for their submissions of quilts for 

display and participation it making or contributing to the boutique and raffle items.  You never seem to 

fail us when we need you most.  

   

And last by not least, congratulations to the following winners of the Viewers Choice awards are:  

¶ Best Bed Quilt - Kaleidoscope - by Pam Schmidt - quilted by Nancy Holden 

¶ Best Wall Hanging - Tula Pinks Butterfly - by Linda Rattie - quilted by Judi Madsen 

¶ Best In Show - Tula Pinks Butterfly - by Linda Rattie - quilted by Judi Madsen 

¶  

¶                

How to fold a quilt for Quilt Show display                   Viewers Choice Award-Linda Rattie   

      

                                                  
    Quilt Show attendees enjoying lunch            Vendor, Eric Simkins, donated a sewing machine                                                                                    
                                                                          for our raffle 



                                         
 .                                                  Sew many Little Quilts. 

As with every show there were good and bad points with room for improvement.  I have prepared a 

summary to pass on and offer my advise to the convenor of our show in 2017.  

 
Sheila Lucas 

 

 

Programs Convenor 
 
In May we were entertained by members of the Upper Canada Quilt Guild from Prescott with a great 

trunk show.  They shared their members beautiful work with us. 

 

          Pamela Schmidt  

  

                 
 

 



                                        
 

 

  

Farmhouse Community Quilters    
 
  

March saw 10 people at the luncheon table.  We worked on pin-basting, designing, sewing binding, 

piecing, and cutting, all which made us very hungry!   I am especially amazed at Jo Shelukôs gift for 

getting binding sewn on.  What she does in an afternoon takes me 4 days!  (Ginny Klein) 
 

The spring has been very busy with our quilt show in April. The back of our demonstration area had a 

great display of the quilts we have made this winter.   We had a wonderful time with our demonstrations, 

making the blocks for the log cabin quilt.  A lot of visitors came right in to the demonstration area, asking 

questions and being very interested in what we were doing.  The blocks for the quilt are all finished, but 

unfortunately we have not gotten it put together yet.  That might have to wait until fall.  

 

The community quilt days in April and May were well attended.  We are still working hard on the Quilts 

of Valour.  Sheila had several quilts and quilt tops on display at the show, and more are being worked on. 

   In the afternoon before our March meeting the guild members helped cutting out several hundred kits to 

go into the coffee mug sales. Unfortunately it is quite a challenge to get the finished blocks made into nice 

quilts, but I am sure Sheila and Anne will eventually make it work.  We have more success making our 

own designs or finishing someone else's UFO's.  

 

We are trying to get our box of UFO's empty, and so far it is coming along.  There were a couple of very 

old donations that we did not think would make usable quilts, and Holly came up with the idea of making 

picnic blankets for the kids at the daycare.  Great idea, and we could also use stuff for the backing that 

was not that suitable for bed quilts.  Carol took one home to quilt, and the other one is back in the box, but 

soon to be finished.  

 



The lap quilts and baby quilts that we had displayed at the show are now being distributed, and more are 

being produced every month.  I am enjoying the work days here at my house, and will continue on for the 

unforeseeable future.  The work day is always the Tuesday after our regular meeting.  I am hoping a lot of 

new members will find their way to my house in the next year.  
 

Brynhild Hansen  

Some Community Quilts 
 

                               
 
 
 A Day in the Lives of the Farmhouse Quilters 
  

     
 

      



                          

      
 

I have had a rough year and a half but it wasnôt ideal.  Ann Dickson started while I was at Briargate by 

bringing me quilts to bind and hexagons for Grammaôs Flower Garden.  I think I made enough for two 

quilts!  And before I realized what was happening I had bound 24:  641 inches of bindings.  Betty Jean, 

Sheila, and Brynhild kept me busy.   

 

Then came the show.  All was going well, then Pam  brought a quilt for a hanger.  What a job!  We 

finished by pinning it.  Now itôs Sunday and Iôm pinning while Jean is sewing.  We have one more block 

but the strip is too long so I cut an inch off.  Who do you think caught me?  Thanks to Carolyn for 

keeping me busy on Wednesday and Gail for all she has done to keep me busy.  Sheila gave me blocks to 

assemble ïwell, one block got away.  Carmen says, ñThe Old Lady took it.ò  It was a wonderful show. 

 

          Jo Sheluk 

Quilts of Valour 

 
******Reminder:  The Farmhouse Community Quilters will be working on Quilts of Valour as well as 

our usual projects.    The sizes run from a minimum of 50ò x 70ò to a maximum of 72ò x 96ò.  A good 

size would be about 60ò x 80.   Remember that they must be 100% cotton. 

 

******Just a reminder:  you do not have to go to the Farmhouse to work on Community Quilts.  There 

are kits available, binding that needs hand sewing, quilting to be done, or piece your own creation all in 

the comfort of your own home.  I will be HAPPY to send you some fabric to be sure! 

                        

           Brynhild Hansen 

                                    
 
 
Message from Workshops Convenor 
 

Tuesday afternoons, prior to our meetings have been going very well. We made a Christmas placemat in a 

hexagon shape, courtesy of Linda Bickell.  If memory serves we made over 500 kits for the Quilts of 

Valour.  Made a snap bag and learned how to make fracture art, with Marlene Swain. It's a lot of fun and 

a great way to meet fellow quilters one on one.  

 

Luisa Gounelas  

 

 

 


